WIGGENHALL ST. GERMANS PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES

The Parish Council Meeting was held on 17th March 2014, at the Memorial Hall, Wiggenhall St. Germans at 7.30pm.  

Present


Cllr. R. Funnell
               Chair




Cllr. S. Ash




Cllr. M. Bunkall




Cllr. A. Done




Cllr. M. Peel




Cllr. R. Rawlings




Cllr. J. Van Dyke




Cllr. P. Williamson



 
Mrs. Elaine Oliver
Clerk

0 members of the public present 

1. APOLOGIES

Cllr. Y. Turrell

Cllr. D. Wakefield
Cllr. Brian Long

County Councillor

Before the meeting the Chair stated that no electronic recording devices could be used and welcomed everyone to the meeting.

2. PARISHIONERS QUESTION TIME
No Parishioner present
3. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

Cllr Van Dyke registered an interest in agenda item 5 as he is employed by the MLC.
The Police were not present at this meeting.   It was asked why there was an unmarked car around the parish in the daytime.  Cllr. Done reported this would be a PCSO car which is not allowed to have blue lights.

4. MINUTES
4.1 Adoption  The circulated Minutes from the Parish Council Meeting, 20th January 2014, were proposed for adoption by Cllr. Rawlings, seconded by Cllr. Van Dyke and unanimously agreed.
4.2 Matters Arising  No matters arising.
5. MLC FOOTPATH MAINTENANCE
Cllr Rawlings reported that the MLC permissive path is in a bad state which hasn’t been helped by horses, the other side is a deep slope which is very greasy and dangerous when wet. 

It was thought that shingle/gravel on both sides may help.  The opposite side to MLC is worse.  Cllr. Williamson reported that on a permissive footpath, actioning work can create a public liability. It was agreed to write a letter to David Thomas MLC







Action: Clerk to write to MLC

6. ALLOTMENT KEYS
It was agreed that a £5 deposit should be taken, in future, for all allotment keys distributed.
7. ADOPTION OF REVISED STANDING ORDERS
These had been distributed before a meeting and were proposed for adoption by Cllr. Done and seconded by Cllr Bunkall, unanimously agreed.
8. ADOPTION OF FINANACIAL REGULATIONS
Copies of these had been distributed before the meeting and were proposed, for adoption, by Cllr. Margaret, seconded by Cllr Rawlings, unanimously agreed. 
Cllr Rawlings felt that the last meeting had been a bit of a shambles and it would be useful to have a sheet of paper stating what the public are allowed to do in a meeting.  It was very clear in our standing orders but it was thought a copy of the relevant page or a sheet from NALC should be distributed at meeting. 

9. FINANCE
9.1  
Approval of Payment of invoices/monthly statement

Payment of invoices and the monthly statement, already distributed was proposed by Cllr. Done and  seconded by Cllr. Van Dyke and unanimously agreed.  Cheques were duly signed.  
9.2  
Grass Cutting Contract 2014/5
The Clerk reported she had received a very competitive quote for the grass cutting and felt it had to be brought to the meeting.   It was agreed that Cllr. Funnel, Rawlings and Williamson would meet with the contractor and if all in order he should be given the contract.  
Proposed by Cllr. Done seconded Cllr Peel.
9.3  
Donation to Magpas
Cllr. Williamson proposed, Cllr Van Dyke seconded a donation of £15.00, unanimously agreed.
9.4 
Donation to Norfolk Age UK
Cllr. Williamson proposed, Cllr Van Dyke seconded a donation of £15.00, unanimously agreed.
9.5 
Purchase  of Scribe Accounting system
It was proposed by Cllr Rawlings, seconded by Cllr Bunkall to purchase this accounting system in conjunction with Leziate P C for the total cost of £195pa.  
10
 CORRESPONDENCE

Correspondence lists had been distributed to all Councillors. 
Additional correspondence had been received and reported as follows  
Andrew Carter

Re advising lorry drivers not to use Mill Rd

Copy on table

Shorts


Copy of letter issued to depots


Copy on table

It was reported that three to four articulated lorries use Mill Road a day, these can be agricultural trailers,  international trailers, or Poundland trucks using it to access Shorts.  Mill Road  is wrecked and an old Culvert is about to give way.   It was agreed to ask Andy Wallace about the possibility of us installing a sign saying not suitable for HGV’s and contact Cllr Long about the ongoing problems of Mill Road. 
An email was read out from a lady re the play area, it was agreed to look at the option of replacing the swing seat which was removed due to vandalism if the money from the youth posse is forthcoming.   It was agreed to make sure the mechanisms to both toddler swings are inspected at the ROSPA time. It was agreed that security gates could be an issue in a toddlers area and we had supplied the gates that had been recommended in this situation. 

11.
PLANNING



14.1 
Planning to consider 

None to consider

14.2
Planning Decisions taken since last meeting


None made


14.3
Planning Decisions notified by Borough Council


None made

12.
COUNCILLORS REPORTS

Cllr Rawlings reported the following
· Allen Close corner there are roots coming up through the path (this has been reported several times).

· Attention is needed on the car park at football field as Roger Warnes lorries are backing in and making the surface bad.

· Each rut is a pot hole. 

· It was agreed to have prices for 20 tonnes of scalping that David Ward would level.
· Cllr Rawlings noticed at the Willows site new tarmac has been laid and there are now full wide footways provided where no one walks.

· Action: Clerk to write a letter to NCC

· Cllr. Williamson felt that the Willlows is a private estate and the roadway belongs to the electricity board.    Cllr Done asked if we could enquire why the barriers on the large roundabout are still there.   Cllr. Williamson thinks this is down to some damage under the bridge.

· Pot holes just passed Church Road in Wiggenhall St. Mary’s. 

· Action: arrange a site meeting with Andy Wallace 

Cllr. Peel was concerned that now she has taken over inspecting the equipment she can only do it as a mother.  There were various issues on the play area such as:-
· Signs saying under 10 missing.

· OXO signs are taped up

· Rubber matting under adult swings coming loose.

· Offensive graffiti on the equipment

· Fence at the top of the toddler slide is a bit bent. 

· Small piece of rope worn exposing the metal.
· Cllr Van Dyke wondered if it would be a good idea to have a sign saying  our play area our village. 

· Small bit of the rope exposing the metal. 

It was agreed in light of these various issues to try and bring the annual ROSPA inspection forward.

Other issues were reported as follows

· Man hole covering still a danger at Lynn Rd/St. Peters Road 
· Saddlebow near the electricity place pothole
· Drainage at Caley's still an issue
The Clerk reported there is a 6-8 week lead time on rubbish bin housing, which was further delayed because NCC lost the application for the street licence. 
Comment was made about the bridge damage that occurred during the storm surge. Cllr Bunkall reported she has asked for regular checks on the bridge and it is something that can be discussed at the EA drop in session.

Cllr Williamson informed the meeting that Cllr Long has also been involved in looking at the bridge. 


Signed________________________

Date____________________________Time_____________________________
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